
F
rom 27 November to 4 December 2010, a group of 15 
final year Accounting students went on a study trip to 
Guandong province, located in the southern coast of 

People's Republic of China . The students visited Shenzhen, 
Guangzhou , Zhuhai and Dongguan. During the trip , they 
experienced first hand the rapid development of the province, 
one of the most fastest developing region in China . Among the 
places visited include the Guangzhou Higher Education Mega 
Centre (where numerous universities are allocated ) and the 
Shenzhen Stock Exchange. The student group was accompanied 
by Encik Jainurin Justine, an Accounting lecturer. 




